
From: Stillwell, Suzanne (UTC)
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Cc: Fukano, Harry (UTC); Remfrey, Patrick (UTC)
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Date: Monday, November 9, 2020 11:37:04 AM
Attachments: image002.png

discontinue licenses sent to utc.pdf
Letter announcing discontinuation of Shared Rides.docx

Can you please add the following with attachments to Shuttle Expresses cancellation docket and
date it as received on Nov 6. The docket no is 200887. Thanks, Suzanne
 

From: Fukano, Harry (UTC) <harry.fukano@utc.wa.gov> 
Sent: Friday, November 6, 2020 11:37 AM
To: Stillwell, Suzanne (UTC) <suzanne.stillwell@utc.wa.gov>; Remfrey, Patrick (UTC)
<patrick.remfrey@utc.wa.gov>; Perkinson, Mathew (UTC) <mathew.perkinson@utc.wa.gov>
Subject: FW: discontinue service
 
Received from Shuttle Express
 

From: Jimy Sherrell <jimysh@centurylink.net> 
Sent: Friday, November 6, 2020 11:31 AM
To: Fukano, Harry (UTC) <harry.fukano@utc.wa.gov>
Subject: discontinue service
 

This message has originated from an External Source. Please use caution when opening attachments, clicking
links, or responding to this email. Contact your desktop support or IT security staff for assistance and to report
suspicious messages.

Harry,
 
This is notice 480-30-186 (2) (b) for discontinuance of service. Shuttle Express will not be resuming
service. Shuttle suspended service with WUTC filing on March 27, 2020. Our original intent was to
resume WUTC licensed services within a few months. Resuming service after 8 months of suspension
is not possible. During the last 6 months Shuttle has notified all vendors, communities, and the
public requesting WUTC services for transportation. Shuttles largest notification vehicle is the
internet. Shuttles has utilized the internet for notification that has existed for the duration of the
ongoing suspension. All phone numbers, internet, and web booking have been transferred to
Bayview Limo. Travelers seeking travel are served by Bayview Limo under their Department of
Licensing Limo Licenses,  (DOL). This service is nonstop direct service as authorized by DOL and in
compliance of Washington State regulations for covid.
 
The public, all local agencies, vendors, and booking agencies (Expedia), have been notified over
these past 8 months.
 
Jimy Sherrell
Founder / CEO 
Cell 206-930-6057
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Cancellation of Shared Ride Service









Due to the uncertainty of the pandemic Covid – 19 we at Shuttle Express have made the difficult decision to withdraw our door-to-door, scheduled, and charter services of daily operations. Our main concern is the safety of our customers as well as our drivers. The State of Washington has implemented very strict rules and regulations in regards to safe and social distancing guidelines which we abide by. 



At this time, we have no future plans to provide Shuttle Express Washington Utilities and Transportation authorized services to or from Seattle Tacoma International Airport.

 

We understand these services have been a preferred source of transportation in the greater Seattle, Everett and Tacoma areas. Over the past months in partnership with Bayview Limos to continue providing these preferred services our two companies have jointly implemented our Economy Small Car, Private Black Car and Private Xvan services. Bayview will continue to offer this quality, affordable service with Shuttle Express 2 to all our clients in and around the Puget Sound areas. 





Safe travels from all of us at Shuttle Express
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